Summary

Psyc 309

Experimental Psychology: Sensation and Perception
This course was taught during my first semester at Randolph College and was a new course for me.  I taught Sensation and Perception while Beth Schwartz was on sabbatical (Beth being the usual S&P instructor).  
Peer Learning: My strategy for teaching this course involved the peer learning technique I mentioned in my cover letter.  Students were asked to complete study questions before class and then at the beginning of class I broke them up into groups of 2-3 students and asked them to teach certain questions to the class.  I would give them approximately 10-15 minutes to clarify information and confer with their group and then they would discuss the information for the class, while I wrote key concepts on the board and tried to organize the material for everyone.  I wanted to be sure that the students were benefiting from this method (and enjoying it), so I administered mid-term evaluations.  A few days before the mid-term evaluations, I intentionally had one class period devoted mostly to lecturing so I could see if they preferred lecturing.  The responses on the mid-term evaluations were overwhelmingly in favor of the group presentation method.  The one concern several students had was that I was asking them to do too many questions before class.  Knowing how much time the questions could take (because I was doing them too), I cut down the number and also stopped requiring them to do the questions before class.  It turned out that they often learned more by doing the questions together in class and having the opportunity to hear others’ opinions on a topic before working on the questions by themselves, so we continued this for the rest of the semester.

Research Assignment: We also undertook a research assignment in this class (as mentioned in my teaching statement).  Questions that went unanswered during class time were later selected by individual students who researched the question and then came to the class with their answer (in a short presentation and paper).  More details on this assignment can be found in the syllabus.  This assignment was fun and students really seemed to enjoy it.  

While I doubt that I will teach Sensation and Perception again because it is part of Beth’s normal teaching rotation and will likely become part of the Cognition course she teaches, I took my course evaluations very seriously.  My evaluations for this course were very positive.  I was really pleased with the students’ responses, which basically reinforced the methods I was trying to incorporate into the class (lots of discussion, hands-on activities, and many opportunities for applying the information beyond the textbook).  This was a nice introduction for me to the College.

